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Wolds Weighton Update for September 2015
1.
Priority
Issue: Market Weighton Town Centre area (Evenings):

Throughout September, we are to continue our High Visibility patrols of the Market Weighton Town Centre area to deter potential anti-social behaviour. These patrols include regular checks on the High Street and peripheral areas of Londesborough Road Car Park and Scotts Croft Memorial Park (periodic reports of criminal damage and youths causing annoyance). Criminal offenders will be challenged robustly, arrested or reported for summons. Penalty Notices for Disorder or warning letters may be used in appropriate cases however, those who offend should expect to be arrested and dealt with if their anti social behaviour amounts to criminal offending.  The exercise of discretion should not be expected. 
2.
Priority

Issue: Youths Causing Annoyance (Evenings):
Officers will continue patrols in the areas of Aspen Close, park, the monkey run & football field due to regular reports of low level anti-social behaviour. Anyone caught engaging in such activities will be dealt with jointly with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

3.
Meetings
You are invited to attend any of the below meetings:
Police “Drop In Surgery” at Wetwang Village Hall Coffee Morning:

PCSO Laura Hudson will be available at the above location to discuss community issues and offer crime prevention advice between 1030 to 1200 hours on Tuesday 08/09/2015.
Police “Drop In Surgery” at Market Weighton Methodist Church Coffee Morning:
PCSO Laura Hudson will be available at the above location to discuss community issues and offer crime prevention advice between 1100 to 1200 hours on Wednesday 16/09/2015.
Police “Drop In Surgery” at Market Weighton Library:

PCSO Terry Cundiff will be available at the above location to discuss community issues and offer crime prevention advice between 1430 to 1530 hours on Tuesday 15/09/2015 and Monday 12/10/15.

Police “Drop In” Surgery at the Methodist Church, Town Street, Shiptonthorpe 
PCSO Terry Cundiff will be available at the above location to discuss community issues and offer crime prevention advice between 1030 to 1130 hours on Thursday 08/10/2015.

4.
Crimes in your area

· Damage was caused to 2 litter bins when they were forced from their supports in Shiptonthorpe.
· A petrol garden strimmer was stolen from a secure shed in a remote location in Kilnwick Percy.

· Locks were cut from a secure steel container and a tractor stolen from a farm yard near Market Weighton

· A gate lock was snapped and a tractor & lawn mower stolen from a farm field near Melbourne.

· A 33 year old male was issued a cannabis warning after being found in possession of the drug.

· There was a house burglary at Sancton where a window was damaged and items stolen from the window sill, including wallet, iPhone, iPad, house & car keys.

· A child’s stunt scooter was stolen from the car park of a restaurant as Shiptonthorpe.

· In Hayton, a bead curtain was stolen from the back door of a bungalow.

5.
News and Appeals 
Protecting Rural Areas
Recently there has been an increase in rural crime in our area. Your local policing team ask everyone to be the eyes and ears of their communities and to report suspicious individuals on or around farms and agricultural locations. This message still applies as thieves come into our rural areas, very often stealing valuable equipment to order. Are you part of a farmwatch scheme? This is where local farmers pass information to others in the area to raise awareness of suspicious activities and local crimes, assisting each other to reduce potential offences, to stay safe & you may help detect a crime!
Tractors and trailers are a favourite to steal. 
So, if you’re a farmer, what can you do? 

The following crime prevention advice will help you to protect your farm equipment: -

Implements and Tools
· When possible, lock tools and small items of machinery inside a secure building. 

· To prevent the theft of batteries, tools and accessories, avoid leaving tractors and other farm implements in fields. 

· Keep valuable machinery away from public roads when not in use. 

· Consider making a secure cage or structure for smaller items which should be sited within a secure and alarmed building. 

· Record the make and serial number of power tools - an up-to-date inventory is vital. 

· Mark or stamp easily removed items with your postcode, followed by the first two letters of your farm’s name, or other identifying marks. 

Vehicles
· Four-wheel drive vehicles, trailers, caravans and quad bikes can all be a target for thieves. There are many anti-theft devices available such as alarms, immobilisers and tracking systems. 

· Lock your vehicle and use security devices. Trailers and horse boxes are particularly vulnerable. 

· Where possible, secure them inside a garage or similar building. 

· Mark them and make them unique – use large letters on the roof. Record serial/chassis numbers and photograph them. 
Fuel Thefts
Pumps should have locking devices and/or isolator switches and, where possible, they should be housed in a secure location.

Field Gates
· Field gate hinges should be of the capped or inverted type to prevent easy removal. 

· Make regular checks to see if they have been tampered with. If you believe they have been tampered with, contact the police.
· Mark gates to make them unique to your farm. 

· Gates that are locked with good quality chains or padlocks are more difficult to steal. 

And remember, please report any suspicious people or vehicles you see to Humberside Police on 101 (or 999 in an emergency or if a crime is in progress). If you can safely get descriptions or registration numbers, please do so, any information provided might just be another vital piece of evidence! 
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